
PEN RECYCLING LOCATION AT OFFICE  
The Environment Team is supporting a pen recycling program and this was reported on at last week’s 
assembly. While the students were focussed on the many hundreds of pens and textas that eventually wear 
out at school, you're welcome to send in some from home.  
 

 
 
ROAD SAFETY REMINDER  
A week rarely passes without multiple examples of worrying behaviour from motorists during the busy drop 
off and pick up times. The rush to do so often leads to students being put at risk by being encouraged to walk 
between double parked cars and crossing Argyle Street away from the pedestrian crossing. We can all recall 
the tragedy that occurred at a Melbourne primary school last year. No one wants to see a similar experience 
at FWPS. 
 
CURRICULUM CONTRIBUTIONS  
A parent / carer payment contribution Compass post was sent to all families early in term. We really 
appreciate your support in making this payment for each of your children as soon as possible. Funds 
received are directed to subsidising the many curriculum costs in managing a school of this size. FWPS is a 
school that is underfunded based on the Schooling Resource Standard 
https://www.education.gov.au/recurrent-funding-schools/schooling-resource-standard for Australian 
schools. At FWPS we receive a lower rate of equity funding due to our local demographic than many other 
western suburbs schools. This may be deemed as fair from a systemic perspective, but doesn't help us pay 
the bills! With annual fees topped at $300 (prep) we really think our community can do better than the 69% 
of families (grades 1-6) last year who contributed their expected contribution. There is an opportunity to pay 
by instalments. Please contact the office team if you would like more information or assistance.  
 
PHOTO AND VIDEO PERMISSION FORM  
The Department of Education now requires parents and carers to sign this permission form annually (this 
used to be a requirement only when students started school, or moved to FWPS). This requirement has 
made a ‘once off task’ for every child now a x7 task for every child. That is a lot of parent time and you can 
imagine how that is magnified from a schools’ administration perspective. If you haven't done this yet, 
please make this a priority to complete and return to the office (or classroom).  
 
We really wish to encourage parents and carers to tick all 3 boxes to enable pictures or videos from class 
events (incursions, excursions, assemblies, sporting events and camps) and special moments (such as 
presentations and reports from assembly) to be able to be shown (or linked) in the newsletter and official 
school Facebook page. 
 


